
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Awburn Street Parking (As advised by the City of Wodonga) 
Please be aware there has been a change to parking arrangements in Awburn St. This may             
affect people visiting the Wodonga Hospital or Wodonga Senior Secondary College. Parking 
along the full length of Awburn St is now residential permit parking only. Previously this only 
applied to the southern end of the street. 
 
 
Study Tips 
To view the study tips for November, visit the College website:  http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?
p=25394 
 
 
 
Grade Point Average Reports (GPA) 
GPA 6 and the semester reports will be distributed to students on December 4th, this coincides 
with the end of  Head Start. It is important that all students maintain an approved  attendance of 
above 90%. Although the  school year has ended for the Year 12 students the exams continue 
for years 10 and 11 students this week. Further information will be released in regards to the 
location that the end of year reports will be distributed from. 
 
 
 
Remembrance Day 
Last week the College held a remembrance day ceremony on the lawn area just outside the Year 
12 study centre. This was held on Wednesday the 11th November. All students conducted  
themselves well respecting the history of the event. The College would like to thank Jenni      
Jarratt and the defence students for organising the event.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vern Hilditch 
Principal 
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CALENDAR 

November 12 to November 19  

Year 10/11 Exams 

November 23 to December 4 

Headstart Program (two weeks 

of 2016 coursework) 

Friday November 27                  

Wodonga Cup Holiday                  

(No School) 

Friday December 4th              

Year 10/ Year 11 Presentation 

 

 

TERM DATES 

Term 1  
29th January - 27 th March 
 

Term 2 
13th April—26th June 
 

Term 3 
13th July—18th September 
 

Term 4    
5th October - 18th December 

http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25394
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25394
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A significant number of Huon and Felltimber girls enjoyed our 
VET Hairdressing and Beauty students providing   massage, hair 

and skin treatment as part of the ‘Pampering Program’  that  
occurred over an eight week period. This allowed the Middle 

Years girls to gain an insight into these VET studies as well as 
developing a relationship with our students. 

Many thanks to Leanne Parry for coordinating this program and 

her students in offering this service. The WSSC students             
included: 

Tash Barrett, Shelbie Cottier, Alyssa Wood, Abbey Dykstra, 

Julie Greenfield, Abby Wegener, Emma Edwards, Emma Reid, 
Ellie McBurnie,  Maddsion Parr,   Gypsy Fox, Sarah Carle,   
Ingrid Mol, Taylor Hartley, Shania Butler, Zayla Cannizzaro, 

Anabel Carter, Siobhan Eksteen, Jorja Fillipe, Maddison Lee, 
Queeney Strachan, Olivia Longley, Leela Gurangai, Georgia 

Smeaton and Izzy Voncina. 

     Sue Bell    
     Koori Coordinator 

CAREERS NEWS 

The Year 10 Outdoor Education group headed off to 
Mt.Jagungal for a three day Bushwalk. With a stop at Corryong 

and a stock up of sausage rolls, the students were ready for       
adventure. We arrived at the start of the walk and the students 

compared how heavy their packs were and were raring to go. 
The students kept a fantastic speed even with around fifty flies 
on each of us. We  arrived at camp at 4:30pm with some sore 

bodies, the next challenge was to cook their own meals on a 
trangia, with pasta and rice the main dish for most of the       

students, Holly’s meal looked one of the best with pasta, corn 
and tuna. The students were off to bed early ready for a big day    

tomorrow. 

On Thursday, most students got up at around 7:30am and 
cooked their breakfast, until the rain set it. We waited in our 

tents for around 30 minutes until the rain went and we then    
started to take down our tents and hit the road. With a cracking 

pace again, we got to the Tumut River, where unfortunately we 
could not climb Mt.Jagungal due to the bad weather, so we kept 
going until the girls saw a scary animal. While the girls were 

petrified, Abbey was the one that kept walking saying it will be 
fine and the girls found amusement when the wild pig ran off 

with Line, our exchange student seeing another sight of         
Australia. We got to the hut for lunch and accepted the challenge 

to add another eleven kilometres onto the days walk. We got 
past the first small river and after 30 minutes Tom realised he 
had a leech on him in which we had to burn off. The students 

did a terrific job with the walk even the last 1.5km hill climb. 
We arrived at the hut, set up and ate dinner. 

The last day was a little walk left back to the bus, we stopped off 

at Corryong for a snack with most of the students craving chips 
and gravy. We arrived home at 2:00pm, dried off their tents and 

that was the end of the week. 

The students did a terrific job with most of them being their first 
bushwalk, they kept a fantastic pace, did a great job setting up 

and packing up the tents and all worked together. Thanks to Mr. 
Smith, Miss Gregotski and Keely for the trip.  

     Keely McLaren               

   Sports Trainee 

YEAR 10 MT. JAGUNAL BUSHWALK 


